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A) Approval of minutes:  Minutes from the November meeting will be presented at the next meeting for approval.
B) October Financial Review:  Mike asked Tim to cover the October report.  Tim covered the opening pieces of the printer report.  Mike requested some explanation of the Rest Area spending and how much will we be under budget by year’s end at this pace.  Tim believes that if everything stays on the current path there will be $750k to carry forward in to the future budget.  Gwenn commented that with Oak Grove, the PERS lawsuit and the ever-present potential of a capital need that we need to stay prudent and conservative on spending.

 

Mike expressed his appreciation of Michelle and the full team for their outstanding work.  He was pleased to see the ratio staying above the 1.25 goal even with the large payouts that occurred this past month.  Mike asked about the Allowance for Uncollectible Account unallocated costs account and Tim explained the way these charges are recorded covered.  Mike asked about the general account and if the different programs were in their own checking accounts or just listed on the balance sheet.  Tim explained the prior Council’s choice on how to handle those accounts as one cash account separate and distinct from the highway fund account.  By placing the accounts with US Bank it also provides us with collateralization insurance for the security requirement of the funds.

 

Gwenn asked about the Integrated Marketing program and why it was operating at a loss.  Tim shared these are systemic issues and not seasonal in that there were duties shifted from the vacancy, link to TripCheck, and the Info Centers that are operating at a loss. He stated that at this time there is a lower return in this program.  Gwenn stated that we can choose to manage the situation by underwriting the losses with other funds, revise expenses to be neutral or increase revenue receipts.  Tim commented that the agency and Council did look at this earlier and did adjust downward for staff involvement and this would be part of the 2015-17 budget conversation.

 

Mike asked about an ODOT funding change and update.  Troy responded that there was a meeting today on Sponsorships with ODOT to look at what we can do on our own, what fits under the MOU and what we need to ask permission over from MAP-21 authority.  Troy had raised the upcoming transportation bill in Oregon in a meeting with Craig Campbell so he didn’t forget we were looking at that bill as well for the rest area program funding.  The amount from ODOT was discussed for 2015 and 2016 and was noted for further discussion later in the meeting.

 

Mike asked about the sign fee change and if there were replies to the letter.  Gwenn commented that it was part of the packet for the full Council meeting next week.  She also mentioned that the public hearing portion of the agenda was moved to the top in order to accommodate anyone in attendance that may want to speak.

 

Mike asked about the retroactive salary changes in October.  Tim explained that the performance appraisal system, forms, scoring process and payroll actions were not completed until recently but the merit increases  from the $70k pool were not processed until recently.  Out of that pool Tim estimates the actual annual amortized cost will be about $58k.

 

Mike asked about unemployment claims, the PERS lawsuit and a few other items that could impact the way we budget for the future.  Gwenn noted that the Finance Committee should discuss these assumptions and bring them to the full Council next week.  This was added to the ODOT revenue item to be discussed later in the meeting.

 

Tim explained that this time the process is better than previous periods as we are expecting line managers to more accurately forecast costs.   This is expected to result in a much better budget than two years ago.  

 

Mike asked for the financial staff report to distill down to only those items where there is a variance from normal patterns and to explain the “why” there was the variance.  Tim agreed to start using that for future reports.

 

C) 2015-17 Budget:  Tim brought back the ODOT funding and budget assumption topics to talk about the Finance Committee’s role in setting some assumptions for the 2015-17 budget.  He highlighted that the unit budgets are coming in now and will go through an internal review process.  The draft budget would pass back to the Finance Committee for a recommendation to the full Council.  He shared that there are some assumptions, or framework, that can be set now to help drive the budgeting work.  

 

Mike asked about how the state projects COLAs and merit increases.  Gwenn reiterated the information recently shared about likely COLA amounts.  Dave also shared his local experience for projected COLAs.

 

After some discussion about various items that impact budgets, Gwenn summarized the list for the Finance Committee to consider.  This included:

 

         Programs will remain stable through the biennium with no growth (i.e. added rest areas).
         The budget will be based on funds as they are presently committed, for the rest area program this means calendar year 2015 funding of 6.55 million dollars and calendar year 2016 funding of 4.96 million dollars.
         The budget is zero based, meaning that all revenues and expenses will be constructed based on operating requirements as they are expected to develop through the biennium.
         Inflation is expected to be 0%.
         Personnel planning parameters
o   The workforce is expected to remain stable with only one open unfilled position.
o   The COLA (cost of living adjustment) is 2% per calendar year (effective January 1st each year).
o   The Merit Pool  is planned at 3% and will be effective, when earned, from July 1st each year.
o   PERS will be budgeted at the level of the previous biennium.  This is a conservative position addressing the potential of the lawsuit in process now.
         The agency will take a conservative approach to new planned capital expenditures.
         The agency will continue to develop performance measures, of which budget adherence is one, in order to demonstrate performance in a practical and understandable way.
The Finance Committee approved this list and asked for a staff memo on behalf of the Finance Committee to be prepared for the December 11 Council meeting (and shared with the Finance Committee ahead of that time).

 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 10:05  am.
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